
 

 

 

Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or 
completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in 
reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement.  
 
This announcement appears for information purposes only and is not intended to and does not constitute, or 
form part of, any offer to purchase or subscribe for or an invitation to purchase or subscribe for any 
securities of LSG, LSD, eSun or Lai Fung or the solicitation of any vote or approval in any jurisdiction, nor 
shall there be any sale, issuance or transfer of securities of LSG, LSD, eSun or Lai Fung in any jurisdiction 
in contravention of applicable law or regulation. 
 

 
 

DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR 
 

Reference is made to the joint announcement dated 21 February 2020 (“Joint 
Announcement”) published by Lai Sun Garment (International) Limited (“LSG”),        
Lai Sun Development Company Limited (“LSD”), Holy Unicorn Limited (“Offeror”), 
eSun Holdings Limited (“eSun”) and Lai Fung Holdings Limited (“Lai Fung”) in respect 
of, among others, conditional voluntary general cash offers by The Hongkong and 
Shanghai Banking Corporation Limited on behalf of the Offeror, a wholly-owned 
subsidiary of LSD, to acquire all of the issued shares of Lai Fung (other than those already 
owned or agreed to be acquired by LSD, the Offeror or the other wholly-owned 
subsidiaries of LSD) and to cancel all the outstanding share options of Lai Fung. Unless 
otherwise defined herein, capitalised terms used herein shall have the meanings ascribed to 
them in the Joint Announcement. 

It was stated in the Joint Announcement that a circular containing, amongst other things, 
details of the LF Offers (“Circular”) is expected to be despatched to the LSG Shareholders 
on or about 14 April 2020. 

As additional time is required to finalise the information to be included in the Circular, the 
despatch date of the Circular will be postponed to a date not later than 24 April 2020. 

 
 By Order of the Board 

Lai Sun Garment (International) Limited 
Chew Fook Aun 

Executive Director and Deputy Chairman 
 

Hong Kong, 9 April 2020 
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